
CLERK’S REPORT ITEM 4 
 

Complaints 
 

1. Report of overhanging hedge on Ashby Road. Visited and took photographs and reported 
to Fix my Street. 

2. Complaint about traffic speed, empty social housing, parking within the town. This is the 
third complaint from the same person. 

3. Report of rubbish on play area 20th July. Cllr Lowe helped me to pick the rubbish up and I 
contacted ELDC the next day and they have agreed to empty the bins which were full. A 
resident has offered to tidy the play park once I have a picker which I have ordered from 
ELDC. 
 

 
Office Matters 
 
Newsletter- Newsletter has gone to the printers. 
 
Church Wall- I have now received the answers to the questions regarding costs. I will scan 
them out as soon as possible. 
 
Enforcement 
 
 I asked ELDC for clarification as to the colours which All Wrapped Up had used for its repaint 
of lime green and red and have been told that it is permissible. 
 
2 Ashby Road-erection of fence- this has now been passed to ELDC to see if there has been 
a breach of planning. 
 
Planning permission 
 
S/165/00738/20- 47-49 High Street- Full Planning Permission has been given 
 
 
Action Points from previous meetings 
 
25/6/20 Para 62- Defibrillator- I requested permission from LCC and they have now said that 
as the public conveniences belong to ELDC, I will have to seek permission from them. I will so 
this as soon as possible. I have the contact for an electrician who put the defibrillator up at the 
Masons. 
 
 
 
 
BONNY SMITH 
Town Clerk 
23rd July 2020 


